
"All authority has been given to 

Me in heaven and on earth. Go 

therefore and make disciples of 

all the nations, baptizing them 

in the name of the Father and 

of the Son and of the Holy 

Spirit, teaching them to observe 

all things that I have 

commanded you; and lo, I am 

with you always, even to the 

end of the age." Amen. (Matt. 

28:18-20) 

 

WANT TO SCHEDULE A 

CHIMALA MISSION 

PRESENTATION?  

When I am not overseas or 

on the road, I schedule 

appointments for 

presentation reports to 

supporting churches or 

churches interested in 

learning more about the 

Chimala Mission. 

If you would like a report, 

please contact me by email, 

phone or text! 

howellferguson@gmail.com 

(731) 267-4935 

Howell Ferguson 

 Experiencing two totally different time zones and cultures does a good workout 
on the body, mind and senses. This recent visit to Chimala Mission for nearly three 
months has been the longest Mary and I have stayed in Tanzania since we lived 
there in 2015-2016. We left Jackson, TN on a beautiful spring day of April 14th and 
returned to a mid-south heat wave on July 8th. But this particular visit was perhaps 
one of the most productive trips to Chimala since I became stateside coordinator in 
2019.  

 Part of our first few weeks was spent visiting the different departments and 
evaluating the overall mission. A list of our objectives was enumerated in the April 
issue of the Challenge of Africa. The biggest project was the beginning construction 
of the new hospital operation theater. Upon our return, the basic structure was 
completed with mostly interior work remaining.  

 Another large part of events at Chimala was the arrival 
of nursing students from Harding University and Oklahoma 
Christian University. Including instructors and students, 
there was a total of 13 individuals. Their presence at the 
hospital is always beneficial and generally attracts people to 
come to our hospital to seek medical help. Most of the 
returning students will tell you they felt like they benefited 
more from being at Chimala than the services they provided 
the patients. However, one particular student without a 
doubt benefited more than any one else. Nicole Thornock, a 
Harding nursing student, put on Christ in baptism after 
hearing a number of Bible lessons at the mission and 
surrounding congregations. Nicole’s obedience to Christ 
was certainly a highlight of our visit. 

   Nathan has been focusing much of his time helping the farm program in 
various ways. We found out by experimenting with a different variety of corn that we 
can far exceed our last attempt at growing corn at Ailsa. While we still plan to plant 
beans on as much usable acreage on the farm as possible, we will retain some land 
to give corn another try using this newer variety and pray for the best. In addition to 
crops, our new 419 chicks are growing and ready soon to be transported into the  
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L e a r n  m o r e  o n l i n e  @  w w w .c h i m a l a m is s i o n .c o m  

Help Chimala Mission use our financial support more wisely! 

Set up a custom donation sent 

automatically to Chimala Mission 

each month through PayPal 

www.chimalamission.com/donate 

  

New roof sheets give 

surgical theater a 

uniform appearance. 

Howell Ferguson 

NEW SURGICAL THEATER WELL ON IT’S 
WAY TO BEING COMPLETED 

Foundation, exterior 

brick walls and floor plan 

in the beginning stages 

of construction. 

Inside hospital view 

shows joining of new 

construction with 

existing structures. 

Foundation and floor 

plan in the beginning 

stages of construction. 

Inside walls are 

plastered, with wood 

rafters and roof sheets 

visible. 

Naaman and Zaria Sheiza have moved into a 
farmhouse at Ailsa to evangelize the area as well 
as  serve as assistant farm manager and guard. 

After weeks of patiently waiting, the new Zeiss 
ILED microscope finally arrived. A wonderful tool 
for more quickly diagnosing tuberculosis. 

Eden and Emmy helping Mima spread tomato 
sauce on dough for Sunday pizza night. 

http://www.chimalamission.com


Get your newsletter in your email!  SIGN UP TODAY @ www.chimalamission.com 

 

 Once again the 2022 summer CSOP seminars were a great success. Coming from all across Tanzania, 149 
ladies attended the Women’s Seminar, 81 young people attended the Youth Seminar, and 71 men attended 
the Preachers’ Seminar. From these events there were a total of five people baptized into Christ.     
 
 
 



You can give a gift of any size to Chimala Mission to 
honor someone special or in memory of a loved one 
who passed from this life. Your gift will help the poor 

and help continue the preaching of the gospel to many 

that have never heard the truth. 

(This form is provided for your convenience) 

I would like to make a gift in the amount of: $_______ 

In memory of ________________________________ 

In honor of __________________________________ 

Please send a copy of gift acknowledgment to:    

Name  _____________________________________ 

Address ___________________________________ 

City/State ________________________ Zip _______ 

Please make checks payable to: Chimala Mission 

DALRAIDA CHURCH OF CHRIST 
CHIMALA MISSION 
3740 ATLANTA HIGHWAY 
MONTGOMERY, AL  36109  
(334) 272-2561 
chimalamision@gmail.com   
 
Stateside Coordinator:  
HOWELL FERGUSON  
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  Evangelism   

  Radio Program   

  CSOP Student Support   

  Bibles   

  Farm Program   

  Hospital   

  Chimala Mission Primary School   

  Herring Christian Secondary School   

  Missionary Support—Howell Ferguson   

  Missionary Support—Nathan Ferguson   

  Missionary Support—Cheryl Bode   

  Preachers’ Kids School Fees   

  Estate   

  Where Needed   

GO DIGITAL…Help Chimala Mission Save Money!  
Subscribe online to  our newsletter and you will 
save Chimala Mission postage and printing costs! 
That money can be used for other things in 
Tanzania and help more people.  

Please subscribe online at www.chimalamission.com/get-updates and let 
us know if we can remove your name from our snail-mail list. 

(continued from front page) 

large newly-constructed chicken house. We will also be 
receiving an additional 400 chicks very soon. Also “layers”, these 
chicks will be held temporarily inside the old metal dispensary 
building modified to keep baby chicks safe and warm.  

 As an on-going project we have been improving the 
electricity and water at the Ailsa farm house I started back 
in 2015. A wind turbine system was part of that original 
plan and is proceeding slowly-but-surely. Finishing this 
project will greatly increase our presence in the Kitikelo 
area. All of these projects are designed for the purpose of 
creating a self-sustaining mission in fulfillment with the 
original dream put in place by the pioneering missionaries 
of the Chimala Mission to preach the gospel of Christ..  

Harding and OCU university nursing students at Chimala Mission 

Hospital. 
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